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RALEIGH PUBLIC SCHOOL 
 

Nurturing Children in an Innovative and Creative Environment 
Find us at 12 North Street, Raleigh 2454  T 6655 4228  F 6655 4548 
Email: Raleigh-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au Website: https://Raleigh-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 
School Principal: Mrs Katrina Meenahan 

Newsletter, Term 4, Week 8        1st December, 2020 

2nd Dec  START for Kindergarten 2021, 10am – 11.50am 
3rd Dec   Surf Safety  
8th Dec   START for Kindergarten 2021, 9.30am – 11am 
10th Dec  Combine End of Year Assembly and Year 6 Farewell 
11th Dec  Kids in the Kitchen cooking $4.50 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

Thank you to everyone who responded by last Friday the 27th November, to RSVP for our 
assembly on Thursday the 10th December at 1.30pm. For 2020, this will replace our annual 
Sunset Picnic and will not be our usual end of year social event. We unfortunately will not have 
the usual choir and recorder performances at this event, as Mei has not been with us since 
early in Term 1. Essentially this will be a presentation of awards and the formal part of our Year 
6 Farewell for Skeet. We hope that close family, will join us to celebrate the wonderful 
achievements and resilience of our students during 2020. 
 
Due to the COVID guidelines set out, which allow us to hold this end of year event, we will be 
setting up designated areas and asking each family group to bring their own seat, these will 
be social distanced at 1.5m from other groups. Just like pick up and drop off at school, we ask 
that parents not congregate and socialise, adhere to social distancing and also sign in when 
arriving to the event.  
 

To avoid lining up as much as 
possible when arriving and the need 
to sign in, we will have a number of 
sign-on tables available. These will 
be alphabetical based on the 
student’s surnames they are a guest 
of and will be pre-printed with the 
name of those guests who have 
returned their RSVP. You will need 
to add contact details and a 
signature. When signing you will be 
agreeing to the conditions of entry 
onto the school grounds. We have 
attached these to the end of the 
newsletter for you to read before 
arriving, to make the process 
quicker. Please bring your own pen 
to sign in. 

 

Drink Bottles 
Please make sure your child has a drink bottle, filled with water packed each day. The bubblers 
are not in use due to COVID and is important that everyone is getting enough to drink during 
this hot weather. Students can fill their bottles up at the tap if their bottles are empty. 
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Transition at Raleigh 
This Wednesday we will be holding our second Kinder 2021 and Year 2 into Year 3 transition 
sessions. Everyone is looking forward to another great morning. On Friday, all of the Year 6 
students from all schools across the valley will be attending the Year 7 2021 transition session 
at Bellingen High School. This is a very exciting time for everyone. 
 
Our final Transition morning for Kinder 2021 and the Year 2 students will be on next Tuesday 8th 
December. Don’t forget that this will be a different time slot from 10am to 11.50am and the 
Kinder girls will need to bring their lunch to have with the school, before they are picked up. 
 
 
Kids in the Kitchen 
Today we held our first Kids in the Kitchen since the COVID guidelines were put in place. We 
have started off with something easy as we knew it was going to be a very hot day and we 
have not done any cooking since March. Well done to all of our students on your effort today. 
Lunch and recess were delicious! We are looking forward to cooking again on Friday 11th 
December. 
 

 

 
 
Surf Safety 
This Thursday eight of the students from the 3-6 class will be travelling to Sawtell Beach where 
they will participate in Ocean Awareness Safety lessons run by the Coffs Harbour Life Guards. 
This is a valuable program that the Raleigh students have attended now for many years. Thank 
you to Danielle Corcoran and Craig McMahon for transporting the students and helping with 
the supervision. They are looking forward to another fantastic day at the beach! 
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Fire Safety Workshop 

Today the fire crew from Repton Rural 
Fire Brigade came to school to let us 
have a look at their truck and 
equipment and talk to both of the 
classes about fire safety. They discussed 
having a Fire Evacuation Plan at home, 
what to do if there is a fire at home and 
also talked about fire safety issues 
around the house. This included back 
yard fires and firepits, wood fires and 
using matches safely, among many 
other very important things. We would 
like to thank them for this very valuable 
and worthwhile session.  
 

 
Final STEM for the Year 
This Friday will be our final STEM session for 2020. Each child has a list of possible items that 
they need to bring in to help them and their buddy, create their build for this week. It is very 
important that both people contribute and help bring resources for their idea. 
 
Fun with Science 

 
 
Regards, Katrina Meenahan 
 

 

K-2 Book Recommendation 
   
This week’s book recommendation is “1001 Cool School Yard Jokes.” 
  

Ashley said “It has funny jokes and you can read jokes about sibling 
rivalry and poking fun at teachers.” 
 
Library borrowing has finished for the year.  Please return any library 
books you may have at home.  Thank you. 
 



4 | P a g e  R a l e i g h  P u b l i c  S c h o o l  N e w s l e t t e r  
 

 

Sporting Schools Golf 

  
 

Very Expressive Dance Moves! 
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